Mr. Vance Zimmerman
Director, Industrial Relations
American Postal Workers
Union, AFL-CIO
1300 L Street, NW
Washington, DC 20005-4128

Re: Q15C-4Q-C 18055498 APWU: A19C20170558

Dear Vance:

The parties recently met for pre-arbitration discussions regarding the above referenced grievance, which the APWU appealed to arbitration in accordance with Article 19 of Collective Bargaining Agreement.

As a full and complete resolution of this case, the parties agree that the Safety Ambassador program will be discontinued. Formal notification of the discontinuation will be provided to the APWU by Labor Relations, Policies and Programs. In addition, materials concerning the Safety Ambassador Program will be removed from circulation.

The terms of this settlement do not impact either parties' contractual rights under Article 19.

Shannon Richardson

Director, Contract Administration (APWU)

United States Postal Service

Vance Zimplerman

Director, Industrial Relations

American Postal Workers Union, AFL-CIO